The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, March 6, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting were Mayor Medesa Sander, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Casey Shaw, Bob Tryon, and Thomas McElroy.  Also present was maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell and resident Dana Koerner.  Barb Matal entered the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

In the citizen’s comments, Dana Koerner presented information to council for dogs, vehicles, and water services.  She left the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

Bill made a motion to approve the February 6, 2017 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Treasurer presented city mail, water screening reports, and bills. A connect fee has been collected and services established at 104 W. 4th.  

Maintenance personnel reported all water samples up to date and bacteria samples mailed.  A chlorine leak was fixed.  All water systems in good order.  Lift station was cleaned out and a new heater installed.  Training credits are necessary for maintaining wastewater certification.  Bill made a motion to approve payment for the cost of training credits, Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried. 
 
Old Business
Discussion held on resident complaints.  All issues are compliant with ordinances.

New Business
A fire ban has been issued effectively March 6, 2017.  Residents are to contact the local Sheriff if they have noticed any burning in the City and/or County.

Casey made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, April 3, 2017 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
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